Chemical Safety Committee Minutes

May 21, 2003 12:00PM
Room 308, Combs Research Building

University of Kentucky

Attendees:
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David Atwood
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Daret St. Claire
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Lee Poore (Ex-Officio)
John Lowry (Ex-Officio)
Angie Renick

 Caroline Gil called the meeting to order at 12:04 PM.
1. Approval of minutes from March 25, 2003- Motion to approve made by Meg Stienman, seconded by Peter Huettl all approved.
2. Chemical Injury/Illness Report 
Report will be given next meeting.

Contact with the introductory chemistry safety trainer has not been made.  A report will be given next meeting. 
3. Old Business
Training initiative- Agronomy-Scheduled for June 5th
Lab inspections- Lee Poore reported there have been 362 lab inspections done for the year 2003.  There have been 142 CHP violation with 11 repeat violation.  The question was asked about how this reflects in monetary violations if inspected by regulator.  For OSHA it would $5,000 per serious and greater than that for repeats.  As for hazardous waste violations  there were 31 serious and no repeats.  EPA assesses approximately $23,000 for each violation.  Draft a letter from the committee to PI chair and dean for repeats.  Lee will follow-up within a month of correction.
Eyewash/shower project completion summary- Still in the process of completing project.  Should be finalized by end of June.
Update on Pharmacy fume hood alarms- Limited amount of money has been given to PPD to address some of the issues.  A TSI face velocity monitor will be tested in room 417.  An estimate to have alarms that will notify delta room when the fans go down is being obtained.
4. New Business

No new business was discussed.
5. Adjourned  

12:55 PM
